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Promoted by the Plumley Collection, Arundel, the annual Festival Organ Recital was given this year by British organist Carleton Etherington. Currently the Organist and Director of Music at Tewkesbury Abbey, Etherington boasts an impressive pedigree, with a specialist programme today ranging in diversity from J S Bach and Camille Saint-Saens to Percy Fletcher and Alexandre Guilmant.


After a warm welcome by presenter Nick Plumley, our personable recitalist introduced his programme to the audience, praising the beauty of the cathedral and the magnificent 1873 Hill organ before making his way up to the organ loft


Once there, he embarked on Saint-Saens's Allegro Giocoso (Seven Improvisations op 150) – a work unfamiliar to the majority of his audience who perhaps more readily recognise his Carnival of the Animals and the Organ Symphony. Although light-hearted and joyful in style, according to the title, this work is both meaty and virtuosic, exploring the organ's sonoritites in masterly fashion.


Again, Bach's complex Toccata and Fugue in F is far less familiar than the one in D minor – the audience was clearly being educated today! We were told that the Toccata was Bach's longest and the Fugue was in fact a double fugue, with not just one theme but two used simultaneously. Wonderful stuff!


For a little light relief we heard Percy Fletcher's Fountain Reverie which explored the daintier aspects of the sound repertoire offered by the King of Instruments. Delicate bubbles of sound and a rich bass line accompanied a dreamily romantic melody in the style of Saint-Saens's The Swan, beautifully and persuasively played by Etherington.


We had been “warned” that the final piece would last a good half hour, but the Frenchman Guilmant's Sonata no 5 was absorbing in its variety and complexity, again a fascinating journey through the organ's capabilities and the performer's considerable skill in bringing his recital to a triumphant and spectacular close


In conclusion I would like to emphasise what a privilege it is to attend a concert of this quality and innovation, and to hear such ravishing music played live by an expert in such majestic surroundings





Marilyn Hurdwell


Please visit www.plumleycollection.co.uk for details of further concerts in October and November


